
March 12, 2019 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. March 

12, 2019 adjourned from March 5, 2019. 

Present:  Supervisors Jensvold, Stensrud, and Durby 

Absent:  

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the minutes for the March 5, 2019 Board Meeting and approve the Agenda for 

March 12, 2019.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

There was discussion regarding the former Law Enforcement Center building.  

Melissa Michaelis, Winn-Worth Betco stated Beth Bilyeu from Forest City Economic 

Development would like more time to find a buyer for the building.  The Supervisors 

discussed building removal with Scott Meinders, Engineer to see what the cost would be 

to demolish the building.  The discussion will continue in 30 days. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed Secondary Road matters including snow 

removal.  Gary Wunder discussed gravel roads. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage districts.  Mike Stensrud, 

Supervisor updated the Board on DD 5 Lat 5.  The NRCS will be meeting with Elliot Evans 

next week to discuss the open ditch he dug and what can be done to be in compliance. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to 

approve a liquor license for The Barn in Buffalo Center.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

open the Public Hearing for DD 3-11 Annexation report.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  

Present at the hearing were:  Supervisors Stensrud, Jensvold and Durby, Karla Weiss, 

Auditor, Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk, Scott Meinders, Engineer, Rick Hopper, Engineer 

from Jacobson-Westergard, Susan Smith, Al Divan, Kent Rode, Gary Garst, Ronald 

Rygh, Grace Zaplatynsky, Tom Rygh, Ted Thompson, Gary Larson, Gary Wunder, Bob 

Keil, and Roger Moklestad.  Rick Hopper discussed the Annexation report and answered 

questions from those in attendance.  On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold 

the Supervisors moved to close the Public Hearing.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  No 

action was taken.  The Hearing will be continued to April 23, 2019 at 9:30 A.M. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

open the Public Hearing for DD 3-11 Reclassification report.  All voted aye.  Motion 

carried.  Present at the hearing were:  Supervisors Stensrud, Jensvold, and Durby, Karla 

Weiss, Auditor, Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk, Scott Meinders, Engineer, Rick Hopper, 



Engineer from Jacobson-Westergard, Susan Smith, Al Divan, Kent Rode, Gary Garst, 

Ronald Rygh, Grace Zaplatynsky, Tom Rygh, Ted Thompson, Gary Larson, Gary 

Wunder, Roger Moklestad, and Bob Keil. Rick Hopper discussed the Reclassification 

report and answered questions from those in attendance.  On a motion by Jensvold and 

seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to close the Public Hearing.  All voted aye.  

Motion carried.  No action was taken.  The Hearing will be continued to April 23, 2019 at 

9:35 A.M. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to set 

the Final Public Hearing for DD 1 Lat 2 for April 23, 2019 at 9:05 A.M.  All voted aye.  

Motion carried.  On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved 

to set the Final Public Hearing for DD 1 Lat 4 for April 23, 2019 at 9:10 A.M. All voted aye.  

Motion carried. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

open the Public Hearing for the 2020 Budget.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  Present at 

the hearing were Supervisors Stensrud, Jensvold, and Durby, Kris Oswald, Deputy 

Auditor, Scott Meinders, Engineer, Kris Colby, Recorder and Grace Zaplatynsky.  There 

was no discussion.  On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors 

moved to close the Public Hearing for the 2020 Budget.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the 2020 Budget by Resolutions.  Voting aye – Jensvold and Durby.  Voting 

Present – Stensrud.  Motion carried. 



 



 



 

 



On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve the following Auditor’s transfers:  #3752 from Rural Basic to Secondary Roads 

for $28,858.05, and #3753 from Rural Basic to Winnebago County Fair Association for 

$1,090.45.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

The following Manure Management plans were received by the Auditor’s office: 

Holland Pork LLC, #63740, 46494 80th Ave, Thompson, Iowa; and Holland Pork Site #2, 

#68923, 45776 80th Ave, Thompson, Iowa, Winnebago County. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. March 19, 2019. 

 
      
Terry Durby, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, Auditor 


